
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

January 19, 2016
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, January 19, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present


Linda Pickelsimer
Present
            
Norman Burton          
Present


Cindy Early            
Present
Billie Burkhalter
Present
The minutes for the December 15, 2015 meeting were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Cindy Early to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Linda Pickelsimer.
Motion Carried (5-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the December financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a gain in the water department of $5,597.85. The sewer department had a loss of -$13,542.46 for the month. The monthly income for both departments showed a loss of -$-7,944.61, while the year to date for both departments shows a loss of -$15,978.52. After some discussion, Ken Blair made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Cindy Early seconded the motion.

Motion Carried (5-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer asked the board to revisit the 60/40 split of income to the water/sewer departments. With the gain in water and loss in sewer over several months, Mrs. Pickelsimer asked the board to consider making the split 50/50 to each department. After some discussion a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and seconded by Ken Blair to change the 60/40 split to 50/50 beginning February 1, 2016.
Motion Carried (5-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:
Chairman Ken Blair recognized Vickie Robinson from the Cherokee County Herald.

Mrs. Robinson told the board that it was time for the yearly Progress Edition magazine. She then presented the board with a copy of last years ad and a fee schedule for this year. After some discussion a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and seconded by Ken Blair to place a 3x10.5 ad in the amount of $135.78 in the 2016 Progress Edition magazine.

Motion Carried (5-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:
Chairman Blair then recognized Larry Whitley with L.A.D.D. Environmental. Mr. Whitley proceeded to inform the board on the benefits and procedures of drilling and maintaining a well for the purpose of supplying water to the Town of Cedar Bluff AL. According to previous Geological maps there are 3 possible drilling sites, Cornwall Furnace area, Farill community, and Al Hwy 68 towards Gaylesville. Mr. Whitley stated the best choice would be Cornwall Furnace area. He then discussed the cost of a test well, grant possibility, water storage tank needs, auto read meters, and possible income potential. After some discussion by the board and Mr. Whitley it was decided to wait until early summer for Geologist Steve Jennings to be available for a survey and more information on the possibility of finding a well. 
In the managers report, Manager Jeff Harrell handed the board a printout of work performed for the month of December. There was a total of 47 work orders completed consisting of 15 water leaks, 3 water meter replacement, and 31 miscellaneous. 
Office Manager Marie Kelly presented the board with the annual A.M.I.C. Liability Ins. bill. Mrs. Kelly requested board approval to pay the $22,025.90 from the Union State Allocations Account. A motion was made by Ken Blair and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer authorizing the A.M.I.C. bill be paid from the Allocations Acct. 

Motion Carried (5-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:

In unfinished business the lawsuit between the Town and Utility Board concerning the water tank located in the park was revisited but no new information on the case has been forthcoming. 

Chairman Blair recognized Ronald Lynch. Mr. Lynch explained to the board that he had acquired late fees due to the fact that his bill was not received until after the due date. He presented the board with a copy of the envelope showing a post mark date of Nov. 29, 2015. Mr. Lynch stated he wanted to file a verbal complaint against the Office Manager and the Chairman asked him to put it in writing. After some discussion, a motion was made by Norman Burton and seconded by Ken Blair to waive Mr. Lynch's late fees. 

Motion Carried (5-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:

Chairman Blair then asked for clarification as to the duties of the office help in regards to the garbage billing process for the Town of Cedar Bluff after receiving a call from Mayor Tammy Crane. The duties of The Utility Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff office employees are for billing only. It is not their duty to maintain garbage can numbers, exempt customers, or any other related tasks not related to the billing service and remitting collected funds to the town. 

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.     
APPROVED February 17, 2016: 

________________________________________________

CINDY EARLY, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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